
  
September 14, 2014 

 
The Honorable John Kline 
The Honorable George Miller 
Attn. Cristin Kumar and Scott Groginsky 
U.S. House Committee on Education and the Workforce 
2181 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Kline and Ranking Member Miller: 
 
On behalf of  Save the Children, the leading independent organization dedicated to creating real and 
lasting change in the lives of children in need in the United States and around the world, we are proud to 
support your efforts to improve the safety, health and quality of child care through the Child Care and 
Development Block Grant Act of 2014.  As you well know, Save the Children has dedicated nearly a 
century of service in America to helping children affected by disasters.  And we have valued our 

in emergencies remains a priority-- 
particularly in the child care setting. 
 
We support the proposed CCDBG improvements focused on safety, health and quality improvements.  In 
particular, with 69 million children separated from their parents every work day, we support and 
commend your inclusion of the disaster preparedness section and disaster plan components §5(u)(iii) 
which are in line with the recommendations from the National Commission on Children and Disasters 
which serve as the basis for Save the C
seventh year.   
 
We applaud your leadership on keeping children safe in emergencies and thank you for all you have done 
and continue to do to create lasting positive change in the lives of children. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Richard Bland 
National Director, Policy & Advocacy 
U.S. Programs 
Save the Children 


